Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 16 4th June 2014

CALENDAR

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

UPCOMING EVENTS



- *Monday 9th June Queen's Birthday
- *Tuesday 10th June Curriculum Day

Friday 20th June 'Special Lunch' Day

*Friday 27th June Last day of Term 2 3.15pm finish

Thank You!

On behalf of our staff, I would like to thank you all for your support during the last few weeks, as we have been collecting information to assist with our review process.

We appreciate the time that many of you took to respond to survey questions over the last few weeks, and we hope that some more of you will take the opportunity to write a "testimonial" about the school. This could be a reflection of your experiences at CPS, or perhaps some things you would like to see included here, or worked on.

Your feedback is important to us, and will help us to continually improve, which will result in us providing quality learning opportunities for your children.

As the end of term is fast approaching, teachers are busy collaborating, assessing and writing student reports. You will receive a written semester report regarding your child's achievements and their opportunities for improvement. Please take the time to read these reports, and discuss them with your child's Home group teacher during Student Progress Discussions later this term.



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

House Points

1st: Childers 2nd: Cameron 3rd: Russell

4th: Bakewell

Quote of the Week

"Children have to be educated, but they have also to be left to educate themselves."

Ernest Dimnet

Student Birthdays



Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

Beau W.

Kynan G.

Apurav M.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

Grade	Student	For being
Junior LH	Raymon G.	Respectful
Junior MR	Kaitlynn M.	Persistent
Junior MD	Montaya F.	Confident
Junior MC	Annabelle J.	Responsibility
Middle LB	David C.	Persistent
Middle ER	Maddison M.	Respectful
Middle SG	Jackson P.	Creative
Senior IW	Hayden I.	Responsible
Senior MD	Tahrah H.	Persistent
Senior BA	Hayden L.	Persistent
Phys.Ed.	Austin S. (MSG)	Confident
Arts	Sunny S. (JLH)	Responsible
Ass't Principal	Caitlin P. (SIW)	Helpful
Principal		



Parents please note that school finishes at 3.15pm. The school does not offer on site before and after school care, therefore we ask that you collect your child/ren promptly. We have an arrangement with Westernport Child Care and Judy Clarkson. Both of these centres offer before and after school care, with a drop off and collection service from within the school grounds. We thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Westernport Child Care 5995 4970 Judy Clarkson Child Care 5996 1415



CURRICULUM

Scholastic Book Fair

Last week saw us hosting the Scholastic Book Fair. This was a great opportunity for students and their families to purchase books for home. The stationery items were also very popular!

The Book Fair is an opportunity for our school to raise much needed funds to maintain our school library. We are rewarded with points to be redeemed for books from Scholastic – depending on the amount sold at the fair.

This year we managed to achieve approximately \$600 worth of points which will enable us to purchase many books and resources for the library over the coming year.

Thank you to everyone who visited the Book Fair during the week. Your support of your child's reading and learning is commendable, and your support of CPS is greatly appreciated!

Remember to keep reading with your child/ren at home – and most importantly - model reading to your child/ren!

Encourage children to read a variety of material, such as newspapers, magazines, catalogues, TV guides, recipe books, story books, non-fiction books, etc.

You can model to children that reading can be for fun and relaxation or to find information and facts, or to follow instructions to learn how to do something new.

Di Fernand – Assistant Principal



STUDENT NEWS

Grade 5/6 Camp At Wombat Corner

On the 21st of May the seniors went on camp to Wombat Corner in Emerald. It was an awesome time having new experiences and spending time with lots of people. During camp, students learnt the basic skills of life including how to be independent and try new things we feared. There were many activities during camp and they were considered fun according to the students. The activities consisted of archery, canoeing, bush hut building, low ropes, flying fox and photo trail. Another amazing camp memory was captured with the teachers, students and parents!

We would like to thank the parents and staff for coming and Mr. Peel for organising our camp.



We had to make our cabins!!



We sailed across the murky water with a muscular looking Viking with golden fine hair!



Having a laugh during the best days of our lives!



Having fun at camp!

Thank you to Sarah S. Thomas M. and Hannah R. for writing this report

COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families and friends who have shopped at the Good Guys and earned donation credits to support our school. Remember every time you shop at Good Guys, ask for your Cranbourne cash credits to go to our school.

School Uniform Reminder!

Bomber jackets and windcheaters with yellow bands and the old logo are no longer part of our school uniform and should no longer be worn. New items with our new school logo can be purchased from Beleza.

<u>Please note</u>: "Hoodies" are not part of our school uniform.

<u>Thank you</u> to all our families and friends who have been purchasing products at The Good Guys – our school has accumulated over \$4000 to spend on supporting the Well Being of the school.

Past purchases have included fridges, microwaves, toasters, kettles, etc. for supporting the Breakfast club, Science and cooking programs.

STUDENT ATTENDANCE:

<u>REMEMBER</u> – Literacy starts at 9.00am. Your child's learning in every subject is impacted by their literacy capabilities. If your child is absent or late, their access to the daily literacy session is impacted.

Aim for being ON TIME every day!



Tuesday 10th June

is Curriculum Day at Cranbourne Primary School

Students are <u>NOT</u> required at school on this day.